
Date : 26-03-2020

CIRCULAR No.40/2020
To
All Members of the Association

LABOUR DEPARMENT GOVERNMENT OF KARNATAKA ADVISES

EMPLOYERS NOT TO TERMINATE THEIR EMPLOYEES OR

REDUCE THEIR WAGES

The Deputy Secretary Labour Department Government of Karnataka has issued
a circular dated 24.3.2020 that in view of the catastrophic COVID-19 situation
the Government of Karnataka has taken all necessary steps to contain the
spread of COVID-19 and has advised all the citizens to stay at home and not
to come out of their home due to which the workers and employees are
prevented from attending work. Consequently the employers on this pretext
can dismiss the workers or force them to go on leave without pay. Therefore,
considering this entire situation, all the employers of Public and Private
Establishments are hereby advised not to terminate their employees particularly
casual and contract workers or reduce their wages. Further if  the place of
employment is made non-operational due to COVID-19, the employees of such
unit shall be deemed to be on duty. Termination of employees or reduction in
wages will deepen the crisis and will not only weaken the financial condition of
the employees but also hamper their morale to fight COVID-19.

The Directors of Factories and Boilers and Industrial Safety and Labour
Commissioner have been advised to advise to all the employers of the
Establishments and Factories situated in their jurisdiction not to terminate their
employees particularly casual and contract labours or not to reduce their
wages.

Therefore, all establishments should take note of the above and keeping in
view the catastrophic situation due to COVID-19, no action either terminating
the employee or reducing the wages of the employees. Any action by the
Management, the Government will link it to COVID-19 situation and may land
the Management in an embarrassing situation.

The Directors of Factories and Boilers and Industrial Safety and Labour
Commissioner have been advised to advise to all the employers of the
Establishments and Factories situated in their jurisdiction not to terminate their
employees particularly casual and contract labours or not to reduce their
wages.
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The members are advised to take note of the above and keeping in view the
catastrophic situation due to COVID-19, the employers should not take any
action, termination or reducing the wages of their employees. Any action by the
Management, the Government will link it to COVID-19 situation and may land
the Management in an embarrassing situation.

The copy of the circular dated 24.3.2020 of the Deputy Labour Secretary is
attached herewith for information of all the members.
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